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BSNLEU/323(PJB) (i) 06.10.2021
To,

Shri Arvind Vadnerkar,
Director (HR), BSNL

Bharat Sanchar Bhawan,

H.C. Mathur Lane,

Janpath, New Delhi - 110 001

Sir,

Sub: - Issuing of large number of transfer orders, as well as harassment of members of BSNLEU, by the GMTD,

Ludhiana — requesting to hold a high-level enquiry and also_necessary action to restore normalcy in
Ludhiana district- reg.

Ref: - BSNLEU letter no. BSNLEU/ 323 (PJB) dated 14.09.2021.

With reference to the letter cited above, we would like to bring the following to your kind notice, for favour of
necessary action.

Vide letter cited under reference (copy enclosed), we have already brought to your kind notice that, as many as 36
officials have been transferred in Ludhiana SSA. We have also brought to your kind notice that, no norm has been
adopted in implementing the transfers. “Pick and choose” is the only yard-stick, adopted by the GMTD, Ludhiana, in
transferring the officials.

We have also brought to your kind notice that, in issuing the transfer orders, members of BSNLEU were being
targeted, while members of other organisations were being given places of their choice. We have also brought to
your kind notice that members of BSNLEU, especially women employees were being harassed.

Further, we have also brought to your kind notice that, the GMTD, Ludhiana, is issuing memos, warnings and
making service-book entries to terrorise the employees. As a result of the dictatorial actions of the GMTD,
Ludhiana, an alarming situation is prevailing in Ludhiana, which has affected the normal functioning and efficiency.
The circle union of BSNLEU, Punjab circle, has already held several rounds of discussions with the CGM, Punjab
circle. However, no intervention has been made by the CGM, Punjab circle, so far.

It is already 3 weeks since we have written the letter. However, we are not aware as to what action has been taken
on the complaints given by us. Hence, we once again urge upon you to kindly cause to hold a high-level enquiry
into the happenings that are taking place in Ludhiana district and also to take necessary action to restore normalcy
in that SSA.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely, \Q/

B [P. Abhimanyu]
General Secretary

Encl: As above.

Copy to: (1) Ms. Anita Johri, Sr.GM (SR), BSNL CO., Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, Janpath, New Delhi - 110 001



